
fact sheet:
for families and residents on restricted 
visits to residential aged care facilities
Older people are more susceptible to getting sick with COVID-19. The Australian Government has 
put in place new restrictions to protect older Australians living in residential aged care facilities. 

what is covid-19 (CORONAVIRUS)? 
Coronaviruses are a large family of viruses that cause respiratory infections. These can range 
from the common cold to more serious diseases. COVID-19 is the disease caused by a new 

a global pandemic.

how is it spread?
The virus can spread from person to person through:
•

showing symptoms)
• contact with droplets from an infected person coughing or sneezing
• touching objects or surfaces (like doorknobs or tables) that have droplets on them from

an infected person, and then touching your mouth or face.

what are the symptoms?

• Fever
• Fatigue

that most people displaying symptoms such as fever, cough, sore throat or fatigue may be 

Why is this virus so dangerous for older people?
The risk of serious illness from COVID-19 increases with age. The highest rate of fatalities 
is among older people, particularly those with other serious health conditions or a weakened 
immune system. There is currently no cure or vaccine for COVID-19, or immunity in the 
community. 
For people living with dementia or some form of cognitive impairment, the ability to follow 
instruction or to alert others about potential symptoms may be a challenge. This is especially 
so where there is a limited capacity to communicate verbally or express pain and discomfort.
To protect older Australians and people with compromised immune systems, we all need to 
work together to help stop the spread of COVID-19.
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• Sore throat
• Cough

• Shortness of breath

for families

I have a relative in a residential aged care facility, can I visit them? 
It is important to keep up-to-date with and follow Australian Government advice. For the latest 
advice and information, go to www.health.gov.au 
The Australian Government has put restrictions in place to protect residents and workers in 
residential aged care facilities. 
The following people will not be permitted entry to residential aged care facilities:
•
•
• People with fever or symptoms of acute respiratory infection (e.g. cough, sore throat,

runny nose, shortness of breath)
•
• Children aged 16 years and under (exemptions can be assessed on a case-by-case

basis, for example, where the resident is in palliative care).

and should manage cases compassionately, especially when it relates to end-of-life situations, 
palliative care and dementia units.  

How will my visit be different? 
The new restrictions in place to protect your loved ones in care will likely mean changes in the 
way you go about your visit. These include: 
• Limiting visits to a short duration
• Limiting visits to a maximum of two immediate social supports (family members, close

friends) or professional service or advocacy at one time
•

aged care facility, rather than communal areas where the risk of transmission to residents
is greater

• Undergo a health screening ahead of a visit.
In addition to this, visitors will be encouraged to practise social distancing, including maintaining 
a distance of 1.5 metres.

Should I continue to visit older friends and relatives?

accidentally spreading it to the other older people in your life.
If you regularly visit someone living with a cognitive impairment, considering other ways of 
maintaining social contact will help reassure individuals who may feel anxious about possible 

What else can I do to protect my loved one in aged care? 
Even if you are feeling well, it is important to take steps to prevent the spread of this virus. 
Good hygiene and taking care when interacting with other people is the best defence for you 
and your family against COVID-19: 
• Covering your coughs and sneezes with your elbow or a tissue
• Disposing of tissues immediately they are used, into a dedicated waste bin and washing

your hands
•

after going to the toilet, and when you have been out to shops or other places
• Using alcohol-based hand sanitisers, where available
• Cleaning and disinfecting surfaces you have touched
•
• If you are sick, avoiding contact with others.

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people) or people with chronic conditions are able to 
seek medical support from their GPs through bulk-billed telehealth (videolink), and telephone 

current standards and laws regarding privacy and information security. 

for residents

Why can’t I see my family?
Your family may limit their visits to help you keep safe.
In many circumstances, you will be able to see some members of your close family.  Visits 
will be limited to two people per visit and children aged 16 will not be permitted, except in 
exceptional circumstances.  

consider asking them not to.  Stay in touch by video call or over the phone.  
These changes are designed to protect you and other residents from COVID-19.

Why can’t I see my relatives aged 16 and under?

always reliable when it comes to practising the good hygiene necessary to stop the spread of 
COVID-19. 

What about palliative care?
Providers are expected to show compassion and make sensible decisions on a case-by-case 
basis, including in relation to children, for residents in palliative care.

When will these restrictions finish?

for a number of months.

What if I’m being admitted from another facility?
Screening for symptoms of COVID-19 in residents being admitted or re-admitted from other 
health facilities and community settings should be conducted.
No new residents with symptoms of COVID-19 will be permitted to enter the facility.

Is there a chance these restrictions will become even harsher?

and further changes to restrictions will be made in line with medical advice.

MORE INFORMATION

Some aged care providers are asking all visitors not to visit centres in order to protect the 
older people living in the facility.  In these cases, there is usually a process the provider has 
in place for exceptions, such as when a loved one is very unwell or in a palliative stage.  Call 

For the latest advice, information and resources, go to www.health.gov.au

The phone number of your state or territory public health agency is available at www.health.
gov.au/state-territory-contacts 
If you have concerns about your health, speak to a doctor.
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Betty’s Garlic Mushroom Fry-up
It’s as simple as
2 tablespoons of olive oil
2 mashed garlic cloves
7 whole peeled garlic cloves
500g mushrooms
salt and pepper
Either fry in the frying pan and bake in 
the oven until soft and fragrant. 
Great recipe for boosting the immune 
system of our residents and relatives as 
we go forward.

The months are certainly flying by and the first quarter of this year is already done. 
It has been a very difficult start to the year and a lot to deal with - fires, floods and now 
Coronavirus. We would like to thank you for your patience while we negotiate these very 
difficult times. We are monitoring the situation carefully and are updating our 
systems and routines according to the instructions we are receiving from the Department 
of Health. Please know that our residents and staff are our number one priority.

Maryann Inbari – Financial Controller

Welcome to our fourth newsletter to keep you updated on how your loved ones 
are looked after as well as to let you know what is happening now and in the future 

at The Willows Private Nursing Home. We hope you enjoyed our first three newsletters. 
If you did not get to see it them please click HERE, and it will take you to our website 

where you will find all previous newsletters.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION TO READ! 
THIS NEWSLETTER WILL HAVE A SLIGHTLY DIFFERENT FEEL FROM THE OTHERS SO THAT 

WE CAN BRING YOU SOME IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT THE CORONAVIRUS 
(COVID-19) THAT IS CURRENTLY DISRUPTING OUR LIVES!

We will still have some fun things further on after this 
IMPORTANT GOVERNMENT INFORMATION FOR AGED CARE RESIDENTS AND THEIR FAMILIES.

• You are receiving this email because you currently have a loved one at The Willows Private Nursing Home.
• Copyright © - 2019/2020 The Willows Private Nursing Home. All rights reserved.
• The Willows Private Nursing Home does not provide medical, diagnosis or treatment advice.
• If you wish to UNSUBSCRIBE from this email, then please click HERE and tell us why. We would be sorry to see 
you not be kept updated from “Whispers from the Wilows”.
If you wish to UPDATE SUBSCRIPTION PREFERENCE, then please click HERE

Even though we are in difficult times with the Coronavirus affecting 
us all in one way or another, management wishes staff, residents 

and family all the joy and wonder this special holiday brings.

The words can be placed in any direction 
(vertically, horizontally, diagonally or even backwards).
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